

# **Primary End of Year Celebration**

Dear parent/carer,

As part of the end of year program, students are invited to participate in the Primary End of Year Celebration at the Norwood Swimming Centre.

This is an opportunity for students to celebrate the end of the 2024 school year with a social get-together.

Date: Monday, 9th of December 2024 (Week 9)

Time: 11:00am - 1:30pm

Location: Norwood Swimming Centre - 32 Phillips Street, Kensington, SA, 5068

Session times / program:

11:00am - 11:15am: Welcome, awards presentation, and safety talk

11:15am - 1:00pm: Swimming

1:00pm - 1:30pm Lunch (bring own packed lunch)

Students will need to arrive before 11:00am and enter the pool area before meeting their teacher/s and making their way to the grassed area where we will station ourselves. Students will be required to sign out with a teacher before leaving at 1:30pm.

**To attend this event:** Students will be required to organise their own way to and from the Norwood Swimming Pool.

Financial assistance is available for students where Open Access College is the enrolling school and who live 80km from Adelaide CBD to attend face to face events.

**Cost**: There is a fee of \$6.10 per Open Access College student to be paid by Monday, 3<sup>rd</sup> of December. Please use the account details below:

Account: Open Access College BSB: 105-069

Account Number: 278824640 Reference: Student Name + Primary End of Year

Celebration

\*School Card holders may be able to negotiate attendance cost with their teacher.

**Students must bring:** Packed lunch, water bottle, swimming costume (worn under clothes on arrival), clean change of clothes for afterwards, towel, any swimming accessories (e.g. goggles), hat, sunscreen. A kiosk is available, but only sells snacks (e.g. chips, lollies, drinks, etc.)

#### Open Access College

www.openaccess.edu.au

#### Marden Campus

1-37 Marden Road MARDEN SA 5070 Phone (08) 8309 3500 Fax (08) 8362 0045 Toll Free 1800 882 328 Courier: EAST

## Port Augusta Campus

School of the Air
59 Power Crescent
PORT AUGUSTA SA 5700
Reception (08) 8642 2077
Fax (08) 8642 3563
Toll Free 1800 018 287
Courier: PORT AUGUSTA



### Please refer to the attached consent form for further details.

Return the completed consent form and media consent to <a href="Student.Services805@schools.sa.edu.au">Student.Services805@schools.sa.edu.au</a> by the 3<sup>rd</sup> of December 2024.

Photos may be taken at this event and published on our website and Facebook page. If you have returned a media consent form at enrolment for 2024, you do not have to return another. You can check whether we have a media consent form on file via Daymap Connect Parent Portal.

Please contact Casey Hall if you have any queries or concerns at Casey.Hall876@schools.sa.edu.au or by telephone on 08 8309 3570

Yours sincerely,

Casey Hall

Assistant Principal - Primary

Zena Wotton

Deputy Principal

# Map:

